
2 3 4

SPRING 2016

President and
Chief Executive Officer
Bob Brown

Vice President 
Operations
Lee Gardiner

VICE PRESIDENT
CHIEF FINANCIAL OFFICER
Dan Stone 

Director of Marketing
Alice Inderbitzin

Regional Manager
Natalie Foss

Director of
Regulatory Affairs
Martin Jeppeson

Board of Directors

Chairman of 
the Board 
Case Van Steyn

Brad Baltzer 

Doug DeVaney

Alan Freese 

John Malinowski 

David Martella 

Darron Page 

Bob Brown 
President/CEO

Message To Shareholders
For years, CALAMCO has been one of two terminals in 
California that handle anhydrous ammonia. In January, the 
facility located in West Sacramento, was sold. The current 
owner has discontinued the use of ammonia. This means that 
CALAMCO is now the only ammonia terminal in the state. 

Over the years, CALAMCO has been successful in growing our 
market share. The facility in West Sacramento utilized the 
bulk of their ammonia to manufacture upgraded fertilizer. We 
want to assure our customers and members that we do not 
foresee any change in the supply of product by this recent 
development. We continue to work with Cal Tank/Chemical 
Transfer, along with our sub-hauler to ensure timely delivery to 
our customers throughout the state.

As we approach our spring season, we are encouraged by the 
amount of rain and snow we have been getting in northern 
California. Though many commodity prices have declined in 
recent months, we hope lower input costs, such as fuel and 
fertilizer, will help to offset that. In the past year nitrogen 
prices on the world market as well as domestic production in 
North America have also experienced a steady decline. As 
we approach spring, prices have stabilized, but we do not 
anticipate a large increase as we normally would once the 
demand goes up, which means significantly lower prices this 
year versus last year.

Rebate checks were mailed to participating members in 
January for our 2015 fiscal year. We were able to return a 
dividend of $54.58 per ton of ammonia equivalent. That 
equates to a 41% return on investment for those members 
that purchased their stock at $20 per share. 

  CALAMCO Offers $1000 Scholarship

  2016 Regional Shareholder Dinners

  Safety Support Update

  Fused-Safe Ammonium Sulfate 
 Nitrate Fertilizer Now Offered by  
 Simplot 

  Safety Employee of the Year

  Safety Update



2 SPRING 2016

Just a reminder that CALAMCO 
is offering a scholarship to 

our shareholders and 
their immediate family, 
that are graduating high 
school seniors and plan 
to continue on to college 

or university, majoring in 
agriculture or an ag-related 

field. This offer is valid to current 
high school seniors planning to 
attend a college or university in the 
fall of 2016 or spring of 2017.

The application is available in 
PDF format on our website at 
www.calamco.com, under the 

news/events tab. Mail the completed form to our 
corporate office: CALAMCO, 1776 West March Lane, 
Suite 420, Stockton, CA 95207. Applications must be 
postmarked by April 15, 2016. We will notify the 
recipient of the scholarship by April 29, 2016. 

 

CALAMCO Offers $1000 
Scholarship

2016 Regional 
Shareholder Dinners 
Approximately 450 people attended 
this year’s regional shareholder dinners, 
which were held in Visalia, Salinas, 
Maxwell and Stockton. Following 
dinner, Bob Brown, CALAMCO President 
and CEO gave a brief overview of the 
highlights of our past year, as well 
as our outlook for the coming year, 
followed by addressing questions from 
the audience.

As always, we conclude the evening 
by giving away a large variety of door 
prizes, and we would like to extend 
our sincere thanks to all the fertilizer 
dealers that donated a door prize for 
the dinner in their area. This is always a 
great opportunity for management to 
meet with customers and members, and 
we always look forward to an enjoyable 
evening. Thanks to all of you that were 
able to attend.

CALAMCO is pleased to announce that Mary Harper has 
joined the CALAMCO team as the Environmental Health 
and Safety Manager with responsibility for safety training, 
environmental issues, accident investigations and 
security.

Mary comes to CALAMCO following a long and 
illustrious career with a well-established construction 
company where she was the Senior Safety Professional/
Construction Lead. Her areas of expertise include 
program management, inspections and audits, advanced 
health and safety training, records maintenance, OSHA 
certification and cultural sensitivity.

We are looking forward to the addition of her skills 
and knowledge that include Bachelor of Science, 

Safety Support Update 
Occupational Health and Safety/Fire Science and 
Master of Science, Occupational Health and Safety/
Environmental 
Management. 
These will 
definitely assist 
us in continuing 
the excellent 
safety record 
CALAMCO has 
enjoyed for 
many years.
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Safety Employee of the Year  
We are proud to announce the selection of Jeff 
Warrick as Safety Employee of the Year for 2015. This 
is the second year CALAMCO has given an award in 
connection with the company Safety Awards Program 
to reward our employees for their continued focus on 
safety.

Jeff joined CALAMCO in 1991 working in our Cold 
Storage facility. After a few years, Jeff began working 
at our ammonia terminal as a Loader and subsequently 
became a Lead-man. He made a final move into our 
maintenance department, working alongside Ron 
Maddock, managing all maintenance requirements at 
the terminal.

The Safety Committee selected Jeff based on his 
dedication and work ethic, job knowledge expertise, 

Fused-Safe Ammonium Sulfate Nitrate Fertilizer 
Now Offered by Simplot 
The J. R. Simplot Company’s new FŪSN™ fertilizer is 
now commercially available to growers. Simplot uses 
advanced technology to fuse ammonium nitrate with 
ammonium sulfate to create an ammonium nitrate-
based fertilizer that is less detonable, more efficient and 
socially responsible. 

Simplot’s FŪSN (26-0-0-14s) provides growers the ability 
to improve farm productivity with a fertilizer that is easy 

to use and enables a strong return with clear agronomic 
benefits.

“FŪSN revitalizes and makes safe a proven nutrient 
growers want and need,” said John Malinowski, vice 
president of business development and marketing for 
Simplot’s Agribusiness group.  “The fusing of nitrate 
and sulfate suppresses the detonability of the nitrate 
while adding agronomic benefits such as optimizing 
plant uptake potential.”

Simplot’s FŪSN is a dry, granular homogenous fertilizer 
that delivers nitrate and ammonium nitrogen and 
sulfate sulfur to the plant.  The fused sulfate-nitrate 
compound also helps decrease volatilization of surface-
applied nitrogen.  

Simplot collaborated with Honeywell on the new 
fertilizer, leveraging Honeywell’s Sulf-N26® fertilizer 
technology to develop the engineering and 
manufacturing for this new product at Simplot’s Lathrop, 
California facility.  

FŪSN is now available in select areas in the Western 
U.S.  For more information, visit www.simplotfusn.com.

and willingness 
to go the extra 
mile whenever 
and wherever 
needed, and 
most importantly, 
his commitment 
to safety. 
Congratulations to 
Jeff for a job well 
done!



Presort Standard
US Postage
PAID

Permit 604
Sacramento CA

Questions or comments can 

be forwarded to Calamco
at (800) 624-4200

www.Calamco.com

P.O. Box 7275
Stockton CA 95267-9901

Safety Update
CALAMCO has been busy conducting anhydrous ammonia 
and aqua ammonia training in the rice country as they 
prepare for the new season.

We all need to remember that even though there is much 
to do, both in the fields as well as back in the yards, it’s 
always best to slow down a bit and think before we rush 
into a potentially bad situation and get hurt.

Working around hazardous materials, especially corrosive 
materials, requires extra precautions.  We must not forget 
the importance of wearing chemical goggles, appropriate 
gloves and clothes, and sturdy footwear.  All too often we 
suffer from overconfidence, or are in such a rush that we 
feel that “Just this once…” will not make a difference, and 
we fail to use the right equipment and frequently it ends in 
disaster.

Remember, with the two primary ammonia products, 
anhydrous and aqua, that water is the most critical safety 
feature at our disposal following an exposure.  A minimum 

of fifteen minutes in the water is essential, and more time 
is even better.  For serious exposures a visit to a medical 
professional is required; follow-up with other employees to 
stress any training shortcomings and ensure that everyone 
is fully informed of your internal policies and procedures.

A successful planting season with no injuries is always 
possible – let’s make sure that 2016 is one of those.


